
 
 

“Education of the mind without education of the heart is no education at all” 

- Aristotle 

29th March, 2019 

LIS/ACAD/2019-20/001 

                                   

Dear Parent,  

Greetings from LIS Team !   

 On behalf of the Lakshya International School Management and staff members, it is a great honour and 

personal pleasure  to welcome you all to be a part of Lakshya Family on this special day and begin the new 

session for the academic year 2019-20 of the school. Thank you for joining us this morning. Your presence here is 

not only in the joyous celebration of the occasion, but it is an expression of your interest in the progressive learning 

methodologies which Lakshya School believes in and this places on us a solemn responsibility that we are 

determined to honour faithfully. 

  

It is a moment of joy and satisfaction to see our children grow and move on. So, we at LIS endeavour to help 

children develop their scholastic and co-scholastic skills in an integrated and holistic process. 

The school and home together help in determining a healthy and conducive environment to the child’s 

development.  There has always been a continual dialogue and communication between the school and home 

so that the best could be given to the children.   

There are certain issues, that we feel, should be taken up at home and in school seriously so that we are able to 

inculcate good values amongst our children. These are :-- 

 

• Use of mobile phones   

• Unrestricted and unsupervised use of Internet   

• Use of foul and abusive language    

• Expensive gift items, chocolates etc for staff & students on birthdays 

• Distribution of any kind of invitation cards in the school  

• Bringing money to school     

• Use of self driven motorized vehicles     

• Improper, shabby uniform and fancy haircuts & hair colors. 

 Wearing fancy and heavy jewellery, friendship bands  

• Coming late to school     

• Taking leave without prior and proper information  

• Bringing and exchanging slam books, film/music CD’s/pen drives etc.  

  



  

 No oral medicine to be carried/sent to the school 

 No Tiffin or water bottle accepted after the child has reached the school 

 Not to get involved in any kind of unacceptable behaviour in the school bus 

 Students should bring only Cadbury Eclairs (A MAX OF 4 PIECES PER CHILD) or a maximum of 10 -15 

Dairy Milk @Rs.10 for class distribution & celebrations on Birthday.) WE WOULD BE EXTREMELY HAPPY IF 

YOU DONATE A PLANT ON YOUR CHILD’S BIRTHDAY TO BE PLANTED IN SCHOOL. Extra items bought to 

school  will be confiscated by the discipline committee and further not be returned to the student. 

 Boys & Girls must have very short hair, and/or for girls hair should be neatly plaited for hair longer than 

shoulder length and a black hair band is a must for girls with short hair 

 

 
At school, we are going to be very strict and particular about these matters and we wish to seek your co-operation 
and support so that we are able to enforce these successfully.  
 
We request you to please do not call teachers on their mobiles during school hours. Ideally, you are requested to 
contact the school front desk for any concern of yours. We will certainly get back to you within 24 hours or even 
much sooner depending on the urgency of the matter. 
 
Monthly Academic Plans, Formative Assessment & Summative Assessment / (Units) Syllabus will be posted on 
website /mail regularly.  You are requested to make the best use of it and get back to us as and when required.  In 
order to avail the SMS Alert facility, you are requested to register a permanent mobile number with the class 
teacher and in case of any change, please inform the class teacher immediately. (Please refer to highlights too)  
 
I am sure you will appreciate the school’s effort and join hands with us in furthering the cause of education.  YOU 
ARE, FURTHER REQUESTED TO TAKE TIME OUT OF YOUR BUSY SCHEDULE TO BE WITH YOUR CHILDREN, TALK TO THEM, 
MAKE FRIENDS WITH THEM, DISCUSS THEIR PROBLEMS, HELP, SUPPORT AND ENCOURAGE THEM.   
At the same time interact with the school (teachers, facilitators, Principal) by regularly attending the PTM’s and other 
important events or visiting the school with prior appointment or through e-mail.  This kind of interaction will definitely 
go a long way in nurturing our children. 
 
Please feel free to get in touch any time, on principal@lakshyaschool.in or call us on school numbers at  
809619664, 9133657007 (between 08.30 A.M. to 05.30 P.M. only) or visit us  after a telephonic appointment. Your 
regular interaction with the school and your constructive feedback will strengthen us in working towards our vision & 
quality policy. 
 
Please follow the contact list which is given to you additionally along with other document in the orientation folder. 
 
Wish you all the best !! 
 
 
Yours truly 
 
 
 
Mr. SATYAKI BANERJEE 
HEAD OF SCHOOL  
LAKSHYA INTERNATIONAL SCHOOL 
UNDURU, KAKINADA 
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